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303C DEV
Minutes
(Approved at the October 26, 2012 Graduate Council Meeting)
Faculty Present:  S. Alaimo, A. Bostrom, D. Cannon, S. Choudhuri, N. Diarrassouba, R. Downer, D. Epple, R. Wilson for M. Harris, V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, D. Vaughn for J. Peck
Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, T. James-Heer, S. Soman, J. Stevenson
Elected Student Reps Present: P. Jabaay, H. Powsner

Ex-Officio Students Present: H. De Nio, A. Dean, L. Edington
Guest: J. Godwin
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	 I. Call to Order
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:03 AM and introduced absent GC member’s alternates. H. Powsner is the new student rep.
	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	The GC will discuss the ECS charge to develop a standalone curriculum committee in old business. 
	Motion: D. Cannon moved to approve the agenda with modification. A. Bostrom seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	IV Chair’s Report – M. Luttenton
	The GC is charged with developing a faculty workload policy. This is a broad issue so the GC has been working on small components so that those pieces are in place to support the larger policy, thus the GC-PC created a draft workload policy on thesis/dissertation. Amendments were made to incorporate some concerns of the graduate program directors regarding faculty who are involved with projects or independent study. There is a wide range of effort and time commitment between programs and faculty and recognized standard practices in academia to consider. 

The GC could establish a range of workload values that would allow a certain number of contact hours toward the workload. The policy could recommend standards that measure effort, and if the program deviates from it they have to demonstrate why. The current draft policy is too broad as written thus would not eliminate problems across colleges. There should be a university-wide algorithm for what the thesis/dissertation costs in person time regardless of discipline, the hours put into a thesis or dissertation for some programs would vary widely from an independent study in another program. The risk to having a standard minimum is that there might be equality in accounting but variations in effort, thus if the GC establishes a value it has to be accepted by a diverse range of programs and disciplines. There should be a separate policy for projects and independent studies that might have other standards. There could be problems with determining workload if the program bases it on students signing up for thesis/dissertation credits. 
The faculty workload survey is being summarized and will be available to Graduate Council members when it is complete.  

The dual degree policy was sent to the policies and standards committee but it needs to be clarified when the student moves from undergraduate to graduate status.
	

	VI. Associate Dean’s Report – J. Stevenson
	The OGS hired two new GAs to work on web/marketing projects. They are helping graduate programs make their websites more informative which will hopefully increase enrollment over time. 
	

	IX. GSA Report-A. Dean
	The NAGPS conference is the first weekend in November. The GSA is sending 4 members. They hope to host a Midwest regional conference at GVSU in a few years to include universities from Michigan, Ohio, Illinois, Indiana, and Wisconsin. The first Grad Hub was last week. It was very well attended by students and faculty. The first PACES workshop is Saturday, September 29. GSA has a new e-board member for social media efforts. The GSA is making progress with Student Senate to get seats on various committees. The GSA is ready to bring on new graduate student associations from programs such as the FIMBA group. If a graduate program has a registered student organization they can request funding from GSA for speakers, research, and other such activities. There are now seven college reps for GSA.
	

	X. Curriculum Subcommittee Report-A. Bostrom
	A large number of proposals have been reviewed and moved forward. The big challenge that GC-CC faces is problems with proposals submitted with poorly written objectives and evaluation methods that don’t match the objectives or topics. A worksheet can be developed to help this process. Dual listed courses need to have objectives and methods of evaluation with a graduate component. 
The dual credit policy was passed a couple of years ago but it has not been fully implemented through the online curriculum process. 
	

	XI. Policy Subcommittee Report-D. Cannon
	The committee has been working on the faculty workload policy and grading policy but they aren’t ready for full Graduate Council vote yet. The combined degree policy received comments from UCC which the GC-PC discussed but they decided to reaffirm it as written.
	

	XII. Old Business 
a) Graduate Curriculum Committee-M. Luttenton
b) International Student Language Competency-S. Alaimo
	a) The current curriculum process has GC-CC reviewing and approving proposals which then go to UCC. UCC usually expedites approval and moves proposals to ECS. Over the past few years, the ECS charged the Graduate Council to consider separating the Graduate Council policy and curriculum subcommittees into two stand-alone committees. However, policy and curriculum overlap so it’s essential that the subcommittees both regularly work together. Another consideration is to establish a graduate curriculum committee (GCC) that is independent of UCC. They would collaborate for dual degree program proposals and when undergraduate prerequisites are involved. Proposals would go straight from the GCC to ECS.

If the GC proceeds to develop an independent GCC, the bylaws would need to be revised to expand the committee to more efficiently review proposals. 
The organizational structure of the GCC vs. UCC should have the same autonomy and oversight in order to function as peers. The GCC could be under the function of the graduate dean and integrated with the Provost’s office. M. Cimitile currently serves on the UCC, so J. Potteiger could serve on the GCC as a representative of the Provost’s Office. This way both committees can function with similar competence. This shouldn’t be a problem for faculty because J. Potteiger would serve the same role as M. Cimitile for all graduate matters. The Graduate Council’s decision is to develop a process to migrate GC-CC away from UCC for graduate curriculum to become a parallel body. 

b) S. Alaimo and other faculty members have some issues with international students’ language competence.  Some students get extra time to finish exams and papers. They have a language delay issue and have trouble processing concepts in the American context. There is a disconnect between the students’ TOEFL scores and their ability to write in English at graduate level. TOEFL is a general test and it can reveal potential problems, but some are missed. There is a new test called PTE but it is mostly used by for-profit and online universities and is not a product GVSU would be interested in.
Individual graduate programs can set a higher standard for their international students. Programs such as Oovoo can be used to interview students so this is a good way to make a connection to the student and gauge their language skills.  


	

	Adjournment
	Meeting adjourned at 10:24 AM. Next full Graduate Council meeting is October 26, 2012. 
	Motion: N. Diarrassouba moved to adjourn. D. Epple seconded. 
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